Heather Taylor

From: "Zoe" Carol Miller - Grassroots Books <zoe@grassrootsbooks.com>

Sent: Friday, May 31, 2024 10:40 PM

To: Heather Taylor

Subject: We support amending the conditions for approval for LDC24-00055 (Airstream)

Hi Planning People,
We support amending the conditions for approval for LDC24-00055 (Airstream).

We also support the project in general. We are very much looking forward to having neighbors again and
think Airstream will be a good fit.

We plan to come to the hearing on June 20 and look forward to finding out when and where.
Thanks!

Zoe Miller, President

Grassroots Books

660 E Grove St, Reno
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